

**Environment, Health & Safety Services** 

January 29, 2018

Patricia Silva, Chief
Inspections and Operations Branch
Division of Spent Fuel Management
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards
United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

Dear Ms. Silva:

This letter is in response to your letter to me dated December 22, 2017 Subject: Part 71 Quality Assurance program Approval Biennial Change Report.

The State University of New York at Buffalo would like to terminate our Part 71 Quality Assurance Program approval. We no longer require this program since we no longer possess material that would require the QA Program for shipments.

We shipped all of our Research reactor fuel in 2006 and proceeded with Decommissioning activities for our facility. We are presently awaiting final approval of the facility Final Status Survey and termination of our license.

Therefore we no longer require a Quality Assurance program.

If you have any questions or require further information, please contact either Mark Adams (<u>msadams@buffalo.edu</u>; 716 829-5802) or David Vasbinder (<u>dvasbind@buffalo.edu</u>; 716 829-5813).

Sincerely,

Joseph Raab, EHS Director

220 Winspear Ave., Buffalo, NY 14215-1034 Office: (716) 829-3301 Fax: (716) 829-2704